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Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com
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Happy New Year!            
I hope you have all had a lovely Christmas and wish you a very Happy New Year. Firstly, I would 
like to thank all our volunteers, who over the past year have continued to help produce and 
deliver The Bulletin, as well as collecting the 2021 subscriptions in such a short period of time, 
which really has been an amazing achievement.  The Association would also like to extend a 
very warm welcome to all the new households that joined us in 2021. We are looking forward 
to working with and representing you in 2022.  The Bulletin will continue to support local 
organisations and provide our residents with details regarding ongoing community and charity 
events. Your Resident Councillors were involved in a number of projects in 2021, which included 
working with the local residents in Corbets Tey village, resulting in overturning the Boundary 
Commission’s proposals to include the area in Rainham ward. There was a record number 
of objections from local residents, which contributed to Corbets Tey village remaining in the 
Upminster Ward. We would also like to welcome Oscar Ford and Phil Ruck to the Upminster and 
Cranham Residents’ Association team. Both of them have the skills and ability to support our 
local community and will do so in 2022, and in future years.   Next year will be a busy year again 
for your Resident Association Councillors, with the Local Elections taking place in May.  We 
look forward to meeting you whilst out campaigning, and would really appreciate your support 
during the Elections.  Please do not hesitate to get in touch with ideas or issues you would like us 
to take up on your behalf, or anything you would like to celebrate. Please all keep safe and I hope 
you all have a productive and great New Year. 

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS 
Chairman Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association

Havering Residents 
Association 
“Change is Coming”          
The Upminster and Cranham Residents’ 
Association are proud to be  members of 
Havering Residents Association – working 
together on behalf of local people across 
Havering. 

UCRA Quiz Night - 
7th March           
Your UCRA funding and social team, set 
up to raise funds and bring the community 
together, met recently to swap ideas.  A 
number of suggestions were put on the table, 
with the first event being a quiz night at the 
Crumpled Horn organised for Monday, 7th 
March.   We will be selling tickets for up to 100 
attendees on a first come first served basis, 
so think about getting a team together.  Cost 
will be £4pp and raffle tickets will be available 
on the night.   If you would like to participate, 
please email bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk and 
someone will be in touch.

Our website          
Please look out for our website ucra.co.uk. 
Councillor John Tyler does an excellent job 
regularly updating the site and sharing really 
useful news.

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Minster Way experimental  
traffic scheme ended         
Many people will be aware that the 
experimental traffic scheme implemented 
by Havering Council in Minster Way, 
Hornchurch earlier this year, has ended, with 
the restrictions that had been put in place, now 
removed.  Upminster and Cranham Residents' 
Association Councillors received a large 
number of complaints about the scheme, many 
from residents of the Dury Falls Estate, mostly 
concerning the queues of traffic that formed at 
busy times. We encouraged people to take part 
in the public consultation, which many did, 

and also liaised behind the scenes with those 
involved in its implementation.
Havering Council have announced that they 
will be looking to produce an alternative 
scheme in the next financial year and Cranham 
ward Councillors (which includes Dury Falls) 
have asked to be involved in this process from 
the outset, to ensure that any future measures 
will be to the benefit of all of those who live in 
or travel through this area.
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No Hassle

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS Council 
Finances - 
Urgent News   
In November, the Council’s 
Overview & Scrutiny Board 
continued to debate the Council’s 
Medium Term Financial Strategy, 
as well as the proposed Council 
budget 2022/2023.  It was 
reported that the Council was 
still facing budget pressures 
(particularly during July/August 
2021) and later periods, which 
means a potential overspend of 
£14 million is still a possibility for 
this year's budget.  Your Resident 
Association Councillors have 
requested from the S151 Offi  cer 
(the Director of Finance) that 
the pressures be quantifi ed and 
whether the Council auditors 
have reviewed the reserves of the 
Council to ensure the Council 
is a going concern. Years of 
incompetency by the current 
Tory Administration, fuelled by 
Westminster neglect have left 
many Councils facing fi nancial 
disaster. Just a few months ago 
Croydon fi led a S114 Agreement, 
the Council version of 

bankruptcy. Th e Administration 
claim that the overspend is due to 
increased demographic pressures 
on Adults’ and Childrens’ 
Services and the impact of the 
COVID pandemic on areas 
such as Leisure and Transport.  
Resident Councillors have asked 
challenging questions regarding 
this overspend, and off ered 
solutions on how savings could 
be made to help reduce this 
overspend, therefore hopefully 
mitigating the risk to existing 
services and in turn, lessen the 
risk to this Council’s fi nances.  
Council Financial Offi  cers 
advised that the Council’s reserve 
could be reduced from £10.9 
million to £4 million.  Despite 
this, the reduction still leaves this 
Council fi nancially vulnerable, 
if another economic downturn 
occurred. Your Resident 
Councillors will continue to 
monitor the situation and 
will provide you with updates 
next year, when there is more 
information to hand.

Cllr CHRIS WILKINS 
and PHIL RUCK, 

Upminster & Cranham RA Team

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07778 569759

philruckucra@yahoo.com

Ron Ower 07721 780372

CouncillorRon.Ower@havering.gov.uk

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

Oscar Frankford 01708 641317

Oscarfrankford@gmail.com

UPMINSTER WARD CRANHAM WARD

ASSOCIATION TEAM MEMBERS 
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Full Council 
Meeting  
report         
At the November Full Council 
Meeting, Havering Councillors 
voted to endorse or approve the 
following:
•	 Havering Climate Change 

Action Plan
•	 Local Government Association 

Independent Race, Equality, 
Accessibility, Diversity and 
Inclusion (READI) Action  
Plan

•	 Adoption of the Havering Local 
Plan

Due to time constraints, none of 
the Members’ Questions were 
able to be heard and all Motions 
For Debate went straight to a 
vote, without being debated. Full 
details of these, and a link to the 
video of the meeting, are available 
on the Council website  
www.havering.gov.uk .  
Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association 
Councillors submitted Members’ 
Questions concerning the renewal 

of allotment society leases, 
reporting dangerous conditions 
on roads and pavements and pay 
and display parking machines.  
For more details on the meeting 
visit our website -  
www.ucra.co.uk 

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Roads and 
pavements         
Every year the Council issues a 
list of roads and pavements that 
they are planning to refurbish.  
This can always change of course, 
if other roads are found to be in 
a worse condition, or funding 
is diverted elsewhere.  We are 
always asking for other roads to 
be considered and added to the 
list, and I have been successful in 
getting the pavements of Howard 
Road, Chester Ave and Gaynes 
Road added, and the roads of 
Meadowside Road and Gaynes 
Road.  This will take time, sadly 
there are just too many roads that 
need repairs.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Pinney 
Talfourd 
Christmas 
competition          
Pinney Talfourd was delighted 
to team up with Corbets Tey 
School again for their ‘Design 
a Christmas Card 2021’ 
competition. Children from all 
years designed cards with Pinney 
Talfourd selecting a winner and 
runner up to create the firm’s 
Christmas cards sent to clients 
and contacts.  The winner was 
Tyler Suchley of Apple Class 
with his polar bear design. The 
runner up was Olivia Coster from 
Mulberry Class with her candy 
cane design. The winner received 
a toy of their choice and Pinney 
Talfourd also provided prizes 
for the best card in each class.   
The Residents’ Association of 
Upminster and Cranham support 
this project every year. The 
Bulletin is also pleased to sponsor 
the prize for the runner up.  
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Cleaning Products for a Greener world 
Eco Mobile Refill Service 

Independent local  
family-run business delivering 

award winning, UK-made cleaning 
products and refills to the door. 

All are vegan, affordable and ethical 
www.happyhedgehogfamily.co.uk     Tel: 07396 654017

Hornchurch



Hornchurch 
Football Club      
Please note the upcoming home 
fi xtures at the Stadium, Bridge 
Avenue:
Saturday, 8th January, 
Bishop’s Stortford. Kick o�  3pm. 
Tuesday, 18th January, 
Carshalton Athletic.  
Kick o�  7.45pm.
Saturday, 29th January, 
Lewes. Kick o�  3pm 
It’s a great friendly club, go along 
and support Th e Urchins your 
local team.  Th e club also has an 
excellent website https://www.
hornchurchfc.com/

Remembrance 
Sunday in 
Upminster         
Th e Remembrance Sunday 
service took place on Sunday, 
14 November 2021 at the War 
Memorial in Corbets Tey Road. 
Th e event was well attended, 
which was particularly pleasing 
after it not being able to take 
place in 2020. Cllr Linda Van den 

Hende laid a wreath on behalf of 
the Mayor of Havering and Cllr 
John Tyler did likewise, on behalf 
of the Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association

Lest we Forget      
It was nice to see Poppies 
being sold locally and worn for 
Remembrance in November.  
Th e displays at the Bell school 
(Upminster Junior and Infants) 
and St Joseph’s school, both in St 
Mary’s Lane looked magnifi cent

Un-Healthy 
Streets          
In Havering we are ranked 32 out 
of 33 boroughs on the Healthy 
Streets scorecards.   Parents drive 

their children to school as they are 
worried about pollution.  Nothing 
to do with convenience?  Children 
are fi ve times more exposed to 
pollution when travelling to and 
from school than at any other 
time.  Children breathe more toxic 
fumes whilst sitting in a car than if 
they walked.  
Columnists, an MP and the BBC 
asked: “Is it OK to drive your 
children to school whilst still 
wearing your pyjamas?”  Really!  
Surely it should read “Given 
pollution levels, is it still ok to 
drive your children to school?”.  
Closing roads around schools 
at drop-off  /pick-up times cuts 
toxic nitrogen dioxide levels by 
up to 25%.  Schools state they are 
considering banning the school 
run - good luck.   Th e government 
has been defeated three times 
in court over its air pollution 
plans and cite the school run as a 
major factor of pollution.   Parents 
common phrases “I’ll only be 10 
minutes - just dropping the kids 
off ”.  Why “school run”?  It’s not 
a run or a walk it’s a “school car”.  
I’m not saying the “school run” is 
the only factor in pollution, but the 
above speaks for itself.  

Air pollution is invisible but the 
damage it causes our atmosphere 
is not. Th is won’t be popular but 
ditch the car, walk your child to 
school.

TRACY DAWKINS

New Collections 
at Roomes 
Furniture and 
Interiors          
As the largest furniture store 
in Essex spanning over two 
fl oors, Roomes off ers a fantastic 
selection of furniture, fl ooring and 
accessories including products 
from 18 premium and luxury 
brands. A local family business 
since 1888, the furniture store 
off ers everything from sofas, 
dining, beds and mattresses 
along with bedroom and living 
room furniture.  Roomes is 
currently showcasing a range of 
new collections including a new 
studio featuring British brand 
Ercol. Whether you have a classic 
or contemporary style, there is 
something to suit every home. 
With over 100 roomset displays 

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install

• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
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continued on page 7

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

We are extremely proud to

support older people in our

community to live independently in their

own homes. Our team is passionate about

delivering the highest standard of care and will

always go above and beyond to help our clients.

We are very happy to come and meet you and your

relatives to discuss our services. Please call us

at any time for more information about

how we can help you.

01708 609 364
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

havering@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Havering & Brentwood

Outings & activities

Household tasks

Medication support

Wellbeing

Dementia care

Personal care
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and an interior design service, 
you’ll not be short of inspiration to 
create your dream home.  To find 
out more visit www.roomes.co.uk 
or visit the store at 22-24 Station 
Road, Upminster, Essex, RM14 
2UB 

Potholes          
Thanks for your messages on 
“Potholes” in our area.  We have 
been reporting these to the 
Council and chasing them up. 
Please inform us of any potholes 
you are aware of.

COP26: 
Changing 
transport          
Reflecting on the discussions 
from the COP26 climate summit 
in November of last year, it was 
interesting to hear how the 
transport sector will have to adapt. 
75% of total emissions from this 
sector come from road vehicles, 
and aside from the obvious 
health implications of this, road 
congestion costs the UK economy 
£6.9 billion each year. 

Solutions are not as straight-
forward as simply changing en-
masse to electric vehicles – entire 
infrastructure systems would need 
to adapt, and progress is slow. So, 
the main short-term proposal is to 
replace mass car-ownership with a 
culture of walking, cycling and the 
use of public transport.
Sadiq Khan wants 80% of all 
journeys in Havering to be 
made using one of these three 
methods (up from a 65% average 
currently across London) by 2041. 
How implementation of this is 
planned remains to be seen, but 
if electrification is not deemed 
to be a solution that can be 
implemented quickly enough, it 
will take some swift thinking from 
government and local authorities 
on how other solutions can be 
achieved.

DAVID TYLER 

Gong Hei Fat 
Choy           
Wishing you great happiness and 
prosperity.
Chinese New Year. The Year of The 
Tiger is on Tuesday, 1st February.

Hall Lane  
mini golf site 
sold          
In late November, Havering 
Council confirmed that the sale 
of the Hall Lane mini golf site 
had been completed, for a fee 
of £13.5 million.  This is around 
£3.5 million more than the 
Council’s original estimate and is 
a reflection of the profit the new 
owners will be hoping to make.
It was a sad day for the area, and 
one that Resident Association 
Councillors and many residents 
had hoped would not happen, 
but the site is now likely to be 
the subject of a full planning 
application at some point to turn 
it into housing.  Cranham ward’s 
Resident Association Councillors 
immediately received complaints 
regarding the fencing that has 
been erected, and a suggestion 
that a tree covered by a Tree 
Protection Order may have been 
cut down. At the time of writing, 
we are liaising with Council 
Officials and will continue to 
monitor any activity on the site, 

to ensure that works comply with 
planning regulations.  The mini 
golf is now a sorry sight, but below 
are a few pictures which show it in 
better days.

Cllrs GILLIAN FORD,  
LINDA VAN DEN HENDE,  

JOHN TYLER

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom
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National Ballet’s 
Dance for 
Dementia          
Derham House, Harwood Hall 
Lane, Upminster  is receiving 
specialist training as part of 
English National Ballet’s Dance for 
Dementia initiative and ongoing 
partnership with parent company, 
Barchester Healthcare. Staff  at the 
home have been specially selected 
to receive training and to attend 
interactive sessions led by English 
National Ballet Associate Dance 
Artists and Musicians in order 
that they can help lead dance and 
music-inspired workshops for their 
residents. Dancing and creative 
arts and music interventions 
engages the brain and can help 
with symptoms associated with 
dementia such as memory loss, 
communication, and physical 
coordination. Sessions foster 
creativity and can help improve 
symptoms as well as providing 
artistic stimulation and social 
interaction.

Queen’s Scout 
Award          
It was with great pleasure that 
I was able to present 5 of our 
wonderful leaders with their 
Queen’s Scout Award.  Back in 
November I met up with the 
leaders whilst they were helping 
with Cubs at Th riftwood Scout 
campsite. Th e Queen’s Scout 
award is the highest youth award 
in the Scouting Movement and 
is one that these young men 
have enjoyed gaining. Th ey have 
experienced everything from 
camping in the Lake District to 
helping rebuild a maternity unit 
in Gambia. So who are they, I 
hear you ask! Th ey are Sam Taylor, 
Jamie Duff y, Alex Lane, Michael 
Lillington and Richard Banks.  In 
recognition for gaining the award 
they were invited to take part in 
the  Remembrance Service at Th e 
Cenotaph in London. 
I fi rst met these young men when 
they joined me at Scouts. Th ey had 
started their journey at Beavers, 
before moving onto Cubs and 
fi nally joining me at Scouts. It’s a 
privilege to have seen you grow 
from young Scouts into adults and 

gain this amazing award. We are 
super proud of your achievements 
and here’s to many more. Well, 
done lads.

MARK SCRACE GSL, 
3rd Upminster Scouts & Trojan 

Explorers

Uncertainty 
over Dial-a-Ride 
evening services       
Dial-a-Ride is operated by 
Transport for London (TfL), 
and used to operate late into the 
evening as well as during the day. 
Since COVID restrictions were 
eased, Dial-a-Ride has only been 
running between 8am and 8pm.
A local resident contacted Dial-
a-Ride in November to ask when 
they were reinstating their full 
service and received the following 
response:

‘We are still receiving less than 
50% of our pre-pandemic 
journey requests. Th is, along with 
changing travel patterns, means 
we need to manage our service 
very carefully, and analyse any 
proposed changes thoroughly. We 
are currently looking at extending 
the service hours to 22.00, and 
hope to reach a decision within 
the next four weeks.’
At the time of writing, we have not 
received any further information 
from TfL but we will update you 
when we know more.
To contact TfL Dial-a-Ride, e-mail 
them at dar@tfl .gov.uk , call them 
on 0343 222 77 77 or write to 
them at PO Box 68799, London 
SE1P 4RD. You can also visit their 
website – tfl .gov.uk/modes/dial-
a-ride/ .

Feral pigeon 
problem          
With the colder months upon 
us some people will be putting 
food out to help the birds survive 
the cold spell.  However some 
birds such as feral pigeons are a 
nuisance and take the food from 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45
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JJ&&HH  AACCCCOOUUNNTTAANNTTSS  
CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS 

Family run independent local firm, providing accountancy and taxation services for small and 
medium sized businesses and individuals. 

• Self Assessment Tax Returns  
• Corporation Tax    

• Annual Accounts Production 
• Business Advice and Support 

• VAT Returns, Payroll & CIS Services 
• Book-keeping 

 

• Management Accounts 
• Fixed Fees Available

Get in touch to see how we can help you 
nadia@jandhaccountants.co.uk  
07508014863  
14 Beech Avenue, Upminster, RM14 2HN      

 

smaller birds.  Pigeon faeces also 
carry diseases; Histoplasmosis 
(which can be fatal if left 
untreated) as well as Candidiasis 
and Psittacosis.  Th eir droppings 
are very acidic and can damage 
cars and painted  surfaces.  Feral 
pigeons can breed all year round 
if their food source is plentiful.  
5 pigeon pairs can become 400 
over a period of 2/3 years.  When 
the pigeons nest or sit on roofs 
and buildings, their droppings 
act as a fertiliser and cause the 
acceleration of moss growth. Th is 
can subsequently damage roof 
structures.  Th e RSPB sells pigeon 
proof bird feeders as food left 
on the ground attracts rats and 
mice.  Let us help the smaller birds 
survive the winter, they only breed 
in the spring.
Give them a chance.

JANE LEGGE

Knives           
In response to a question from 
a local resident who wanted to 
know where they can dispose of 
old kitchen knives.  Kindly note 
following information from the 
local Police.
“At the Gerpins Lane Tip there is 

a knife bin. Th at’s the best place 
to dispose of them. Wrap them up 
safely and take there.”

Mitzee the 
Scribble Dog 
goes to the shops        
Sharon Brown, a former Cranham 
resident for 57 years, has recently 
published a book based on a real 
life dog, rescued by her daughter 
and her family from the Dogs 
Trust.   Mitzee, the Scribble Dog is 
perpetually wet, dirty, full of fun 
and adventure – of course she is 
white which accentuates the mud 
and dirt. Her appealing eyes and 
amiable nature make her hard to 
resist.  Mitzee adores being around 
small children and, as most 
children have vivid imaginations, 
the idea of combining the two 
arose. To a small child enjoying 
a scribble pad, what could be 
more exciting than a real live 
dog coming to life from the page, 
leading the way to adventure 
and fun before, as ever, adult 
intervention rapidly closes the 
story – until such times, in future 
stories, it can all happen once 
more.

As the Dogs Trust was 
where Mitzee was rehomed 
from, Sharon wanted them 
to be part of her story and 
benefi t from the book sales 
by receiving £1 from each 
book sold.   Books can 
be ordered from Sharon 
at sharonbrown200@
btinternet.com or by phone 
07941491470.

Special place, 
special people         
Osteria is my favourite local 
restaurant. It is also very popular 
with my friends, family  and 
many other people in Upminster. 
I have now discovered that it is 
extra special. I collapsed in the 

restaurant in October and was 
admitted to Queen’s hospital with 
pneumonia.  Th e care I received 
from fi rst aiders, Sherine and 
Lauren, while waiting 4 hours for 
the ambulance, was way above the 
expected.  Th en they looked after 
my worried husband after I left.  I 
am truly grateful.

LIZ FLETCHER 
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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London 
Ambulance 
Service advice 
to Londoners        
Th e London Ambulance Service 
(LAS) has faced unprecedented 
pressure since the start of 
COVID-19. A busy day used to 
see their 999 control room teams 
take around 5,500 calls. Since 
last Spring, this has risen to an 
average of over 6,000 calls and has 
occasionally been over 7,000 in a 
24 hour period.
Th e LAS are therefore encouraging 
Londoners to use their services 
effi  ciently to allow them to help as 
many people as possible, and have 
given the following advice:
• To help them reach patients 

quickly, call 999 if it’s a serious 
medical emergency.

• For urgent medical help when 
it’s not an emergency, go to 
NHS111 online fi rst.

• If your medical concern is 
urgent – but you don’t need an 
emergency ambulance, you can 
also use the 111 phone service 
and you will get the support you 
need.

• If you no longer need an 
ambulance or you can make 
your own way to hospital, please 
call them back on 999 to let 
them know. Th eir crews can 
then be redirected to another 
patient who needs them.

Lock your vehicles 
May we remind you not to leave 
valuables on display in your 
vehicles.  Please also ensure that 
they are locked when not in use. 
Sadly opportunist thieves are out 
there!

Pinney Talfourd 
free seminars         
A reminder of the return of Pinney 
Talfourd’s popular seminars 
on Wills and Lasting Powers of 
Attorney. Th e next seminars will 
be taking place on the following 
dates:
• Friday, 28th January and 

Saturday, 29th January 2022
• Friday, 11th  February and 

Saturday, 12th  February 2022
In the talks, the speakers will 
look at why having a Will is so 
important, what a Lasting Power 

of Attorney is, and how they can 
help with both. Th ere will be 
refreshments on off er and lawyers 
from the team will be available to 
answer any questions attendees 
may have. 
For more details visit their 
website here https://www.
pinneytalfourd.co.uk/news/
free-wills-lpa-january-february-
upminster 
To book a free place, email 
Marketing Manager Jo Smith – 
joanna.smith@pinneytalfourd.
co.uk or call her on 01708 229444.

TfL consultation 
on step-free 
Tube access         
Transport for London (TfL) are 
currently conducting a public 
consultation on step-free access to 
Tube stations on the Underground 
network. Th ey particularly want 
to hear from people who rely on 
step-free access and what is most 
important to them.
To take part visit the TfL step-
free consultation webpage, 
which can be accessed via our 
website - www.ucra.co.uk/tfl -
consultation-on-step-free-tube-

access/ , call 020 3054 6037 or use 
textphone on 0800 112 3456.
You can also submit your views 
without completing the survey, by 
e-mailing TfL via Haveyoursay@
tfl .gov.uk or by writing to 
FREEPOST TFL HAVE YOUR SAY.
Th e consultation ends on 10 
February 2022.

43 mile Thames 
Chase Forest 
Circle walks 
available to all         
As the New Year dawns, many of 
us start thinking about resolutions 
after the Christmas excess. Th is 
year, why not head outdoors and 
challenge yourself to walking one 
or more of the 8 paths which make 
up the 43 mile Th ames Chase 
Forest Circle?  Th e 43 mile Forest 
Circle was mapped by the Th ames 
Chase Volunteer walks team in 
partnership with the Land of the 
Fanns Landscape Partnership 
Scheme during 2021, but the 
concept originated over 30 years 
ago, when the Community Forest 
was fi rst established in 1990. Th e 

continued on page 15
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HINZ ART
OF UPMINSTER

OLD MASTER COPIES
HAND PAINTED
OIL ON CANVAS

TO YOUR SPECIFICATIONS

OIL PAINTINGS FROM
YOUR PHOTOS

CONTACT DAVID HINZ
Tel: 07395 071 843 

Email  : davidhinz22@gmail.com
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vision was to  promote informal 
access to all regenerated areas of 
the Community Forest on foot, 
cycle and horse with an improved 
rights of way network, to meet the 
needs of residents, visitors and 
landowners.
To fi nd out more, or purchase a set 
of the 8 Forest Circle Walks leafl ets 
produced in partnership with 
Land of the Fanns, visit Th ames 
Chase Forest Centre in Upminster. 
http://www.thameschase.org.uk/

Free Yoga Open 
Day at A Fine 
Balance Studio, 
Upminster            
Have you tried A Fine Balance 
yoga studio yet? Looking to get 
back into yoga this New Year?  A 
Fine Balance studio in St Mary’s 
Lane is hosting an Open Day 
with free yoga classes all day on 
Saturday, 15th January. You can 
join them in-studio or via zoom.
Find out more and book: www.
afi nebalance.me/free-yoga-
classes . 
A Fine Balance off ers daily yoga 
classes for all levels as well as 

courses for beginners and expert 
workshops.
Yoga is great for stretching and 
strengthening the body, as well as 
fi nding peace of mind. A great way 
to fi nd balance in 2022!

Zebra Crossings         
Resident Association Councillors 
have been contacted a couple of 
times recently concerning some 

drivers and cyclists not giving way 
to pedestrians at Zebra Crossings. 
Whilst the majority of people do 
give way, we would like to remind 
everyone (including cyclists) 
that such crossings are there to 
provide a safe place for people to 
cross busy roads.  Rule 195 in the 
Highway Code states that “you 
must give way when a pedestrian 
has moved onto a crossing”.  

News from 
Upminster 
Methodist 
Church            
In September we welcomed 
Rev Rohama Asif to Upminster.  
Rohama, together with Rev Joseph 
Ribeiro, has responsibility for 
fi ve churches locally. Many have 
already had the opportunity 
to meet her at recent All Age 
Worship.  She can be contacted 
on 01708 788783 or revrohama@
yahoo.com . Rev Jason Vinyard 
and his family have moved to Bury 
St Edmunds.  After 11 years here, 
he was well known and had made 
a big impact on our community, 
for which we are very grateful. 
Many will remember Keith and 

Hazel Nichols, who recently 
moved closer to their family.  In 
the Triune Youth Club in the 
1970s/80s Keith was a leader on 
Tuesday evenings and at camps, 
discos, etc.  More recently, they 
have helped provide a place of 
friendship at the Gateway Coff ee 
mornings, plus involvement with 
many other activities over 50 years. 
It is almost certain that if you have 
entered the Methodist Church and 
its halls, you will have received 
a warm greeting from them.  We 
wish them all well. 

Double Lock 
Your Doors         
Please note the following message 
we have received from the local 
police.
“Please make sure you double lock 
UPVC front doors by lifting the 
handle and locking it with a key. 
Just lifting the handle makes it easy 
for burglars to get in. If you have a 
wooden door 2 locks are advised 
or more if you prefer.  Also make 
sure the porch door is locked if you 
have one. Burglars will try and get 
in, please make sure you lock your 
door properly.“

07761 049852I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

HORNMINSTER EDGE SERVICES
KNIFE AND EDGE TOOL SHARPENING
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hornminsteredgeservices@outlook.com 
CONTACT MARIA AND LEON

hornminsteredgeservices.co.uk 07968 744110

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!



Theft from 
motor vehicles         
Please note the following advice 
we have received from the police.
“If you are having work done 
at your home can you ask your 
contractor to make sure their 
vehicle is locked. Th ere has been a 
few reports made over the past few 
weeks of vans being broken into 
when they have been working.”
Report crime by calling 101
or in an emergency call 999.  
Remember, you can also report 
crime online on our website: 
https://www.met.police.uk/ .

Tips on 
Preventing 
Catalytic 
Converter Thefts         
Catalytic converter thefts are 
increasingly a problem for 
motorists, being lucrative for 
thieves and extremely disruptive 
to vehicle owners.  Below are some 
tips on reducing the risk of your 
vehicle suff ering such a theft:
• Park to prevent access 

underneath – If you can, park 
somewhere that would make 
it diffi  cult for a thief to climb 
underneath your vehicle or jack 
it up.

• Mark it to protect it – Some 
garages will etch a unique serial 
number onto your catalytic 
converter, so that it can be easily 
identifi ed if stolen. You will also 
be provided with a sticker to be 
displayed in your window.

• Spot-weld the bolts on the 
catalytic converter to make it 
harder to remove.

• For Toyota owners – Toyota has 
its own device, called a Catloc.

• Th ere is also something called a 
CatClamp, which clamps to the 
exhaust pipes, not the converter. 
It makes stealing your converter 
more diffi  cult for a thief in a 
hurry.

For advice on whether your 
particular make of vehicle 

has specifi c anti-theft devices 
available, speak to a main 
dealer. For general advice on 
preventing vehicle crime, see 
the Metropolitan Police crime 
prevention website - www.met.
police.uk/cp/crime-prevention/.

OUT AND 
ABOUT IN YOUR 
LOCAL AREA 
Bretons Sea 
Angling Club         
Established in 1981, we fi sh from 
boats around the East & South 
coasts twice a month. Secretary 
Nigel Blythe, from Emerson Park, 
would like to hear from anyone 
who may be interested in joining.  
Our venues for this year include 
Leigh on Sea, Littlehampton, 
Lymington and a weekend in 
Mevagissey, possibly Weymouth 
too.
Please contact  nigel@bretonssac.
co.uk for further details.

The Cappella 
Singers of 
Upminster            
Come and join us.  We meet on 
Th ursday evenings, 7.30 – 9.30pm 
at Trinity United Reformed 
Church, Station Road, Upminster. 
We currently have 16 singers 
and could do with more.  New 
members welcome  - especially 
men.  If you are interested please 
contact Ian Pirie on 01708 641718, 
email: ian_michael_pirie@
btinternet.com 

The Wesley 
Players - Rapunzel           
Story: Th e Wesley Players are 
proud to present their annual 
family pantomime, Rapunzel.  
Follow Rapunzel’s plight as she is 
kidnapped by the evil witch. Cheer 
the good guys as they attempt 
to save the day! Can Rapunzel 
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continued on page 19

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

 
 

                                             

Margot and the Magical Plant 
               Jane Rhodes  
 
Book & Merchandise now available 
to offer children a whole experience 
to make their planting more 
interesting and personal to them 
               Order through:               
       Janerhodes77@gmail.com    
https://margotmagicalplant.com/  
 
:   
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff,

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842
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escape? Can the good fairy help 
our heroes? Will the prince fi nd a 
way before our dame runs out of 
hairspray? One thing is for sure; 
there will be fun for all the family 
along the way.
Prices: £7 for Adults, £5.50 
for concessions and £3.50 for 
Children (under 16). As usual, 
Senior Citizens are admitted 
free to the Th ursday and Friday 
evening shows. 
Tickets will be available on the 
door or may be booked in advance 
via the Box Offi  ce on 07708 
214742 or email  tickets@wesley-
players.co.uk.
Performances: are at 8pm on 
Th ursday, 27th and Friday, 28th 
January and at 1.30pm, 4.30pm 
and 8pm on Saturday, 29th 
January 2022. 
Location: Wesley Hall, Upminster 
Methodist Church, 10, Hall Lane, 
Upminster, Essex. RM14 1AE.

The Old Chapel 
Tea and Talks            
Wednesday, 12th January 2022.  
Flying the Flag for Women - David 
Williams a City of London guide 
and lecturer will talk on the fi nal 
decades of the 19th century when 
women were beginning to make 
their voices heard in a male-
dominated society and paved the 
way for the Suff ragette Movement.
Wednesday, 9th February 2022.
� e Hidden History of Romford 
Market - Ellen Owen will explain 
how Romford Market has all the 
ingredients of a best seller, from 
villainy, skulduggery, romance 
trading through the years and the 
secrets which lay below your feet.
Doors open at 10am, talk 
commences 10.30am.  Talks 
are free to registered members 
and £2 to non-members with 
refreshments afterwards. 
Contact: friendsoldchapel@
mary.havering.sch.uk  for further 
information.
Venue: Roope Hall, Trinity 
URC Church, 29 Station Rd, 
Upminster RM14 2SJ.

Charity Family 
Disco in aid of 
Cancer Research         
** Cancelled from 2021 due to the 
pandemic, we’re back for 2022 **
Join us on 26th February 2022 
from 7pm at Th e British Legion 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane,  Upminster 
for a  family evening of music, 
dancing and prizes. Th e evening 
will feature a kids disco, some 
proper dancing (like Strictly: 
Waltz, Quick Step etc) and a game 
or two, as well as music from 60s 
to the present time. So get on your 
glad rags and come along and help 
us raise money for a great cause.  
Tickets are just £5 for adults, £3 for 
children. Phone Rocco on 07906 
396292.

Havering 
Antique 
Collectors Club         
With interesting speakers on 
antiques, please come and join us.  
Our next meeting is on Friday, 21st 
January - 7.30 for 8pm @ Harold 
Wood Neighbourhood Centre, 
Gubbins Lane, Harold Wood.
Annual Membership £30. Guest 
£5/£8. Further details from 
Chairman Mrs Chris Lovett 07947 
367 258.

Upminster 
& District 
Horticultural 
Society           
Happy New Year and what 
better way of starting the year by 
preparing our gardens.  
On Tuesday, 11th January we have 
a lecture on Flowering Shrubs 
in July and August presented 
by George Lockwood. If you are 
looking for low maintenance and 
plenty of colour in your garden 
then come and join us in the 
New Windmill Hall, St Mary’s 
Lane, Upminster. Th e evening 
begins at 7.45pm with our AGM 
followed by our lecture and 
fi nishes at 9.45pm Th ere will be 
break for tea and biscuits, with a 
raffl  e at the end of the evening. 
Entrance is free to members and 
is £2 for non-members. You can 
fi nd out more about our society 
by visiting our website  www.
upminsterhorticulturalsociety.
co.uk .

Upminster and 
Cranham Royal 
British Legion         
New social members welcome. 
Come along for a sociable 
afternoon or evening. Upcoming 
events:
Saturday, 15th January – 
Paul Jerrom
Friday, 28th January – 
Quiz bingo
Saturday, 12th February – 
Gaz Vegas
Friday, 25th February –
Quiz bingo
Sky Sports and BT Sport showing 
all major sporting events. 
Knit, Sew and Natter Club 
(Th ursdays 2pm - 4pm). Call 
Lorraine on 07796 992000 or the 
club 01708 223157.
Unwanted travel money collection 
(coins and notes) is ongoing - 
proceeds to the poppy appeal. 
Total so far, a massive £503.
Check the British Legion Branches 
website. Call the club 01708 
223157. Email UPRBLClub@
gmail.com

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Christmas in 
Upminster         
� e end of November saw the 
annual Upminster Christmas 
event.  Due to health and safety/
COVID, it was not possible to have 
a “lights switch-on” at Bell Corner 
and the lights on the tree were 
therefore switched on several days 
before the event, as were the street 
lights.  We were delighted with 
the stalls that were there along 
with Primary Ambulance, Bedrock 
Hospital Radio playing wonderful 
Christmas music and Waitrose who 
kindly gave out mince pies.   � e 
Council organised the popular 
ELF trail where children had 
cards to get stamped and then 
received a free santa hat.  Our local 
Neighbourhood Police attended, 
along with a Choir made up of 
members from local churches.  
At the Bell school there were two 
childrens’ rides and a number of 
walkabout characters ... great to 
see children having their photo 
taken with them.  A big thank you 
must go to Nicola Bowen and 
Jacqui Best from the Council’s 
Communications department 
who put a huge amount of 
work into organising the event.   
� anks also to the Upminster & 
Cranham Residents’ Association 
for contributing towards the extra 
lights on the Bell Corner Christmas 
tree and the childrens’ rides at 

the Bell school, St Mary’s Lane.  
It was wonderful that so many 
locals attended in what has been a 
di�  cult time.
Upminster Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN, 

RON OWER AND CHRIS WILKINS

Reporting 
dangerous roads 
and pavements 
during icy 
conditions         
In the November edition of � e 
Bulletin, I reported the problems I 
had persuading Havering Council 
to take measures at the corner of 
Deyncourt Gardens and Eversleigh 
Gardens, which frequently 
becomes icy during the winter 
months.
I submitted a question at the 
November Full Council Meeting, 
calling for a telephone number 
allowing fast-time reporting 
of dangerous conditions, to 
be advertised on the Council’s 
website. Unfortunately, the 
response I received was that people 
should call the normal Council 
switchboard number.  To see 
how easy this would be, I made a 
test call, which involved pressing 
� ve di� erent sets of options over 
a period of around � ve minutes, 
before actually getting through 

to the Environment Services 
department. � ey were helpful, and 
told me that they could take details 
and pass them on to the gritting 
teams, who would respond quickly 
in an emergency. � ey said that 
they were happy for their direct 
line number to be published on the 
Council’s website, which brings 
me to ask the question - ‘Why is it 
that those running the Council are 
unwilling to implement a simple 
safety improvement, when the sta�  
who would actually deal with the 
matter are happy for it to be put 

in place?’ I have questioned the 
Cabinet Member for Environment 
and will update residents when I 
get a reply.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Subscriptions          
� anks again to all those who 
paid. If any collectors have any 
envelopes come through their 
doors, please contact John 
(Cranham) or Chris (Upminster).  
Contact details on page 2.

A Will still on the to do list?
Need to review your existing Will?

Do you know the consequences of not having a Will?

Call or email to discuss your requirements without obligation.
Specialising in: Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning,

Lasting Power of Attorney, Probate.

01708 837102 scott@acumenwills.net

acumenwills.net



Volunteer Area 
Controllers 
needed          
� e Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association are always 
grateful to the many residents 
who help us.  We are currently 
looking for two new volunteer Area 
Controllers to deliver quantities 
of Bulletins (230 and 350) once 
a month to deliverers in the 
Cranham Gardens area and also 
to the Cathedral Estate. Having 
your own transport would be an 
advantage. We also still need a 
deliverer in Clyde Crescent.
If you are able to assist us with 
any of these, please contact Cllr 
John Tyler on 07982 962 925 or via 
JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.
com .

Your new 
Upminster 
and Cranham 
Residents’ 
Association 
representatives 
are now on 
Facebook         
Social media across a range of 
platforms, including Facebook, 
Twitter and others, justi� ably 
attracts criticism in relation to 
its capacity to spread abusive, 
misleading and o� ensive material. 
� is can be targeted at speci� c 
individuals or simply pushed out to 
attract the gullible or to reinforce 
extreme views. � e Government is 
drafting legislation which may be 

of help in tackling the more toxic 
aspects described here.
� ere is of course a whole other 
side to social media. As an 
accessible and immediate form of 
communication it o� ers a great 
means of sharing our experiences, 
distributing news, exploring 
issues and di� ering points of view, 
highlighting need and supporting 
fundraising, information 
and advice, signposting to 
organisations and services, and for 
promoting good causes, events and 
commerce.
For Upminster representative 
Oscar Ford search: ‘UCRA Oscar 
Ford’
For Cranham representative Phil 
Ruck search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’

Recyling your 
Christmas tree          
Wondering what to do with your 
real Christmas tree?  You can 
take it to Gerpins Lane Reuse and 
Recycling Centre or recycle your 
tree at Gidea Park Sports Ground, 
Main Road, Romford on Saturday, 
8 January 2022 between 10am to 
2pm.  If you are a garden waste 
customer, you could cut your tree 
and place into your green bin 
which will be collected on your 
usual collection day – please make 
sure the lid is closed.  For useful 
tips on recycling other unwanted 
items after Christmas, check out 
the Council website https://www.
havering.gov.uk/info/20093/
reducing_waste/730/reducing_
waste_at_christmas
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kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Commercial Advertising

Martin Flower 07785 244212
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk 

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 



B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DRIVEWAY/ PATIO CLEANING  
& WEED CONTROL SERVICE 

 

Let your driveway be WEED-FREE  
starting with our Summer Treatment! 

Guaranteed no weeds with 3 treatments per year, and no  
cleaning required. From only £35.00 per weed treatment. 

 

Check out our great reviews at 
www.checkatrade.com/trades/powerwashsolutions 

 

         

Exterior hard surface cleaning & sealing services. 
For a free, no obligation quote contact: 

Tel: 01708 536379 / Mob: 07718 142330 
www.powerwashsolutions.co.uk 

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service


